BOARD OF LIBRARY DIRECTORS OF CHELTENHAM TOWNSHIP

February 28, 2018
MINUTES

Present at the meeting were Barbara Kotzin, Myron Goldman, Elizabeth Saccardi, Dan Schultz, David Updike, Carrie Turner (Director), Andrea White and John Pappas.
PUBLIC COMMENT No comment.
CONSENT AGENDA 
MINUTES 
TREASURER’S REPORT 


DIRECTOR’S INFORMATIONAL REPORT 
Mr. Goldman moved to approve the Consent Agenda, Ms. Saccardi seconded the motion and the motion carried.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT (Barbara Kotzin)
· Ms. Kotzin reminded BOD members about submitting their contributions for a matching grant initiative.
· The Fundraising Committee met just before tonight’s BOD meeting.

· Ms. Kotzin met with Ms. Turner to discuss her evaluation.

DIRECTOR’S ACTION REPORT (Carrie Turner)
· Please see attached report.
· The Elkins Park Branch has ordered quiet study cubicles through a grant; however, there is no firm date yet for installation.

· Strategic Planning Update. Mary Garm will come to the Cheltenham Township area on a Sunday afternoon to meet with the board and Friends  and with staff on the following Monday.  Mr. Updike made the motion to hire Ms. Garm at the fee of $2000 to facilitate the Strategic Planning process, Mr. Schultz seconded the motion and the motion carried.
· 2018 proposed budget. The budget was discussed.  Ms. Turner shared a wishlist of items and projects for the upcoming year (attached). 
· Ms. Turner and Ms. Sutton will present Budget 101 meeting for board members in May or June of this year to go over how the budget request is developed.
· The BOD signed documents for the annual report.

· Benefit Concert.  The concert will be scheduled for Fall 2018 with the location to be determined.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Fundraising Committee. There will not be a Benefit Concert this Spring.  There will be a Name-A-Shelf campaign to raise funds by allowing people to contribute funds towards naming shelves in honor of a loved one. A fundraising letter will be sent out to all Township residents making the case for library support. A financial matching challenge will be unveiled during National Library Week.
HEAD LIBRARIAN’S REPORT (John Pappas, Head of Elkins Park Branch)
· Mr. Pappas reported on the events that are happening at the Elkins Park library.  Space is be reconfigured to better serve the public. The installation of quiet study cubes has been delayed. All appointment slots for AARP tax aides are filled.  Staff is parking across the street leaving spaces open for the public. The Read Across America event is scheduled for Thursday, March 8.  Mr. Pappas is hosting family game nights at the Creekside Coop. The Beginning Mindfulness for Kids program had 8-10 children.  Miss Ouliana’s program went well.
UPDATES FROM FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY GROUPS
East Cheltenham
· The Friends met on February 26, 2018. They will be holding their annual Pansy Sale in March. The Booksale room will open one evening per week and during the day.  The Friends have asked Ms. Turner to come and visit.

Elkins Park
· The Friends’ booksales are doing well.  Amazon sales are continuing. Friends’ officers have been elected with Megan Gorman and Mr. Goldman as co-chairs. The budget was approved.  The Friends have a new fundraiser which is a variation of raffle and bingo game.  Each game is $10 and there will be a prize offered when forms are submitted. 
Glenside
· The budget has not yet been approved.  Mary Kay Moran, Head Librarian, is working with Arcadia and the Rotary Club in scheduling programs for April 8. The programs include an Escape Room, tours of the Castle and a booksale. The Rotary’s honey baked ham fundraiser raised $200.  These funds will be used for support purchasing non-fiction books. Glenside is working with Longwood Garden’s Comment Read in April.  In May, there are plans for a plant and seed swap and a sugaring program.

La Mott
No report
UPDATE FROM COMMISSIONER

No report
OLD BUSINESS 
No old business
NEW BUSINESS 
Joe Mazza of Maker Dads introduced himself and spoke about his project and how he has contracted schools around the area.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 28, 2018 @ 7:30 pm at the Township Administration Building.
